
This week EYFS, Year 3 and Year 4 all held their Christmas craft sessions in school. A great time was 

had by all! 



 

 



Thank you to Miss Downes who organised for staff to donate Christmas presents for children 

who are staying in a refuge at Christmas. We would like to say a big thank you to all staff who     

donated. 

The children watched a Jack and the Beanstalk pantomime on Wednesday morning. They 

enjoyed joining in and had lots of fun!  



Year 2 have been working so hard in their street dance lessons! On Tuesday they performed 

their dances to Year 1 and Year 5. They did an amazing job!  

 



 

This year, we are keen to promote jobs and careers in order to raise and broaden the pupils’              

aspirations for the future. We aim to inspire the children, challenge stereotypes and boost their 

knowledge and confidence about what their futures could look like. 

Each half term, there will be a careers page in the newsletter to support this. 
 

We will be holding a whole school event during National Careers Week in March. During this week, we 

would like a range of volunteers to come into school and speak to the children about their profession 

and the training or studying they completed to achieve their goals, and also to answer questions from 

the children. 

If you feel this is something you, or someone you know, would be interested in taking part in, please 

email careers@swainhouse.bradford.sch.uk with some details of the job/career you would be pre-

senting to the children. 

‘Career of the Half Term…’ 

Roop and Dale have interviewed Marc Day who works in school on Mondays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Children, would you like to be a reporter and possibly be featured in an edition of the newsletter 

next half-term?  

If so, please interview someone in your family or community about their job. Send a photo and your 

questions/answers to careers@swainhouse.bradford.sch.uk or, if preferred, hand them in person to 

Mrs Taylor. Make sure you include your name and class. 

What is your job title? 

I am a Network Manager 

What do you do? 

I make sure all the computers in school are working, as well as 

the whiteboards. I also make sure there are no problems with 

the wifi. 

What training/studying did you undertake to be able to do 

your job? 

I had to complete lots of online training and courses. It was very 

expensive! 

How long have you been doing this job? 

23 years, but not always at Swain House. I help other schools 

during the week too. 

What is your favourite part of the job? 

I enjoy meeting people in different schools. 



 

As part of our Key Stage 2 reading scheme, we would like to use our weekly newsletter to help          

promote and share some of your children’s favourite stories that they have read. Each week, we will 

be sharing book reviews that have been written by your children. Hopefully these reviews will      

inspire our children to read one of the books when they choose their next one.  

 

 

 

Heidi — Katie Wooley 

I am reading Heidi by Katie Wooley. I am really enjoying the 

book so far because it has a little girl who has to live with her 

uncle in the mountains. One day Heidi is sent to live in the city. I 

can't wait to find out if she gets back to the mountains. I would 

recommend this book to my friend  

Bella —Year 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to share in our newsletter, 

please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

Georgie in Year 3 took part in a gymnastics competition 

at the weekend and earned a rosette, well done 

Georgie!  

https://www.facebook.com/SwainHousePrimary/


 



 



 

The children in KS2 will have the opportunity to audition to be part of ‘Swain House has got       

Talent’. We are looking forward to seeing what they have planned! 



 

These are the letters, messages and website updates that have been sent out this week. If you have 

not received any of these letters, please speak to your child’s class teacher or contact the office on 

01274 639049. 

National Online Safety - ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National 

Online Safety is about ‘X’. 

02.12.24 - Party Day & Food 

04.12.24 - Secret Santa Shop 

02.12.24 - School Dinners - Payment 

05.12.24 - Changed Menu - W/C: 09.12.24  

Here are this week’s attendance and punctuality figures.  There is a proven link between attendance 

and achievement and it is therefore very important that your child attends school and is on time       

unless they are too unwell to do so. Our doors open at 8.30am and close at 8.40am.  

Please see the information below for our whole school and class attendance for the week ending 

06/12/24. 

  Early Years and Key Stage 1:                   Key Stage 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Kandinsky Class and  Vivaldi Class for having the best attendance this week. 

Well done to Anne Fine Class for having no lates! 
 

Our whole school attendance this week: 

CLASS PERCENTAGE % LATES 

Elm 91.2% 4 

Willow 97.1% 5 

Kandinsky 98.4% 6 

Matisse 96.1% 1 

Lowry 93.0% 3 

Van Gogh 93.3% 1 

CLASS PERCENTAGE %  LATES 

Anne Fine 96.2% 0 

Roald Dahl 92.7% 2 

JK Rowling 96.6% 4 

Michael Morpurgo 94.4% 2 

Elgar 95.7% 5 

Mozart 93.9% 4 

Beethoven 93.5% 2 

Vivaldi 99.0% 3 

95.1% 





Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.30am at a cost of £3.00 

each per day or at 7.45am at the cost of £2.50 each per 

day. Children from Nursery to Year 6 can attend.  

If you would like to book your child into Breakfast Club, 

please use ParentPay. 

 

Our After School Club is available until 4pm at a cost 

of £2.50 each per day.  

If you would like to book your child into After School 

Club, please use ParentPay. 

We also offer an Extra Club service that runs until 5.30pm at a cost of £4.50 per day. 

If you would like to book your child into Extra Club, please use ParentPay. 

Please can you ensure that Extra Club places are booked and paid for in advance - by Monday 

morning. This ensures registers are accurate and places are booked and guaranteed. 

If you have any problems booking any of our before or after school clubs, please contact Miss 

Armitage, one of our learning mentors. 

 

Thursday 12.12.24  Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 12.12.24  Christmas Lunch 

Monday 16.12.24  Christmas Parties 

Thursday 19.12.24 5.00pm - 6.30pm Glitz and Glam Disco 

Friday 20.12.24  School Closes for Christmas 

Monday 06.01.25  School Reopens 



  

Thursday 12.12.24 2.30pm JK Rowling Hanukkah        

Assembly 

On Thursday 12th December at 3:15pm, there will be a parents' meeting in the 

main hall to give information regarding Year 4 swimming lessons, which begin in 

January. If you are unable to attend, the children will bring home the information 

the following day. 





This week, our ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National Online Safety is about ‘X’. 


